
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 

MEMORANDUM 
LICENSING CONSULTATION - MEMO 

 
 
To: Mr Sam Edward Robbin-Coker (serckwani@hotmail.com) 
From: Jennifer Barrett 
Cc: hsl@brent.gov.uk 
Date: 06/12/2012 
 
Premises: Granville Youth & Community Centre, 80 Granville Road, London, 
NW6 5RA 
 
Type of Application: TEN 
 
I would like to confirm that I have considered the above proposal with regard 
to the prevention of public nuisance. On behalf of the (Safer Streets) 
Environmental Health I OBJECT to the application on the following grounds: 
 
1. That the proposed operating hours are inappropriate due to the close 
proximity of residential dwellings. 
2. The noise caused by patrons exiting the premises, particularly with respect 
to door management and dispersal of patrons, and appropriate arrangements 
for securing suitable transport home is likely to be detrimental to the 
residential amenity. It is my understanding that you intend to cater for 220 
patrons rather than the 100 stated in your application.  
3. There is no operating schedule addressing how the applicant will promote 
the prevention of public nuisance from regulated entertainment. 
4. The premises is not capable of containing regulated entertainment noise  
 
Supporting Information 
Safer Streets inspected the premises in 2010 and established that the fabric 
of the building; especially the windows, doors and roof covering was 
unsuitable to prevent noise egress, especially from amplified music and 
entertainment. Despite our recommendation to the operators to upgrade 
acoustic weak-spots no sound insulation works have been undertaken.   
 
Safer Streets continues to receive complaints of noise disturbance from 
amplified music at this venue. We are in on-going dialogue with the operators 
to take action to prevent further nuisance from use of the venue for amplified 
entertainment and await confirmation of the date sound insulation works will 
commence.  
 


